Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Parish Council Meeting Minutes

Saturday May 7, 2016
OFFICERS:  Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, Vice President Warren Miller, Treasurer Matthew Nimmer, and Secretary Paula Zabela

COUNCIL MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Justin Barber, Martha Baxtresser, John Bilyeu, Michael Mihailov, Karen Phinney and Debbie Sieff
I. OPENING PRAYER:

Father Gregory led the opening prayer at 6:18 pm.

II. PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

The April 9, 2016 Parish Council meeting minutes were reviewed.  Martha Baxtresser moved, Michael Mihailov seconded to accept the minutes.  Motion carried.
III. RECTOR’S REPORT:  Report from Father Gregory.

 Eric Williams was received on Holy Saturday.
Abigail Carter was baptized this morning.  

God has sent us another catechumen by the name of Adam Weaver.
Also an Orthodox family who has been attending has emailed and is interested in joining the church.

Alice Krenitsky has been having some health difficulties; please keep her in your prayers along with Protodeacon Basil Safchuk and Louise Sass who recently has had surgery.

Father will be traveling to California May 24th thru 28th.    Vespers may be cancelled if no substitute to serve can be found. 
Father has had a conversation with Jack Figel, director of Orientale Lumen who is intimately involved with scheduling of Metropolitan Kallistos Ware’s visit.  We will host him for Vespers June 23rd which is on the eve of the Nativity of Saint John the Baptist.  Metropolitan Kallistos will then give a short talk before a small reception.  Hopefully he will be with us for Divine Liturgy on 26th and give the Sermon. 
IV. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:    Thank you is extended to all those people who have attended and worked on our cleanup day.
V. TREASURER’S REPORT:  Matthew Nimmer

Matthew presented the highlights of his report for two months.  In March lines 16 – Miscellaneous were for purchases of Crosses.  Line 88 – Landscaping, Line 41 – Money for the Poor and Line 10 Balance Sheet - Iconography.
Motion to accept Karen Phinney, seconded by Justin Barber.  Motion carried.

April’s report as highlighted – Line 16 – Flower donations, Line 77 – Alarm, Line 101 Profit and Loss Flowers, Line 142 – Orphanage of Hope, Line 5 Cash Flows – Outreach and Line 10 – Iconography.
Paula Zabela moved, seconded by Karen Phinney.  Motion carried.

VI. CORRESPONDENCE/ FACILITY REQUEST:  
Father received an invoice from Demitri Skolnik for Iconography in the amount of $3,286.27.  
VII. OLD BUSINESS
PAINTING THE NAVE – Greg Yakubik bought the paint on sale.  If necessary it can be returned.  Greg is working with Spiros to get the price for the painting.
PARISH BY-LAWS, Don Truitt and Demetri Datch are working the issue.
ELECTRIC METER – Warren Miller.  We have received a letter from a re-seller of energy.  Warren has looked into purchasing solar panels which would be placed at the bottom land.  Cost would be approx. $14,000 to $28,000 which would pay for itself.  He indicated he is still getting resistance from the electric company to read the meter.  He will continue pursuing this matter.
SECURITY – Warren Miller. We have received a quote from Vector security.  Warren detailed the contents of this and noted the various areas where cameras and panels would be placed.  Michael Mihailov said his brother is a security technician in Bulgaria.  He will be here in Bethesda next month and would be willing to look into our needs and make recommendations.  We will be anxious to get another opinion on our needs.
GUTTER REPAIR – It has been completed.

_____________________________________________________________
VIII. NEW BUSINESS:   
Agenda for the Semi-Annual Meeting.

Matthew Nimmer questioned if he should prepare checks for Father Tim in the amount of $300.00 and Deacons Matthew and David $250.00 each.  Father Gregory said it should be done.
IX. UPCOMING MEETINGS:

Parish Council Meeting – June 25th.
X. ADJOURNMENT & CLOSING PRAYER:

Justin Barber moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Karen Phinney   Motion carried.   Father Gregory closed the meeting with prayer at 7:14 pm.
Submitted by,

Paula Zabela
St. Mark Church Secretary
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